
 

Saint John Bosco Catholic Church 
“United as One, in Christ, to Worship and Love, Witness and Serve” 

  

Conversion of Saint Paul, Apostle 
“Have I not seen Jesus our Lord?” 

- Saint Paul 1 Corinthians 9:1 



 

 

 

  
Church Office Hours 

Tuesday - Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 

The transparent office window will remain closed dur-
ing operating hours in an effort to maintain safety 
measures for staff and parishioners. Only one person/
family may enter the office lobby at a time. All other 
parishioners are to wait in the Parish Hall for assis-
tance maintaining a 6ft distance. Masks required for 
all. 

 
Mass Times 

 
Masks Required for Ages 2 and Up 

 
Thursday Indoor Mass -  9:00a.m. 
Friday Indoor Mass - 9:00 a.m. 
Saturday Indoor Mass - 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Indoor Mass  - 10:00 a.m. 
        

 

Prayer Space 

 

 

 

 

Prayer in front of the tabernacle is available Tuesday 
– Friday 9:00 am to 2 pm. Please give the office a 
courtesy call prior to arrival to ensure access to the 
building. Limit of five people in the prayer space at a 
time. 

Adoration 

 

 

 

Join Deacon Jeff for First Friday Adoration  1 - 2 p.m. 

 

Reconciliation 

January 22nd & 23rd 

St. John Bosco  
10508 112th Street SW, Lakewood, WA 98498 

Parish Phone: 253-582-1028 
Parish Website: www.stjbosco.org 

 
 
Parish Staff: 
 
Fr. Dave Rogerson, Parish Priest 
 
Jeff Greer, Permanent Deacon: Liturgy, Baptism, RCIA 
 
Terri Nelson, Pastoral Coordinator 
 
Debbie Pedraza, Pastoral Assistant for Administration 
 
Cassie Denning, Pastoral Assistant for Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry 
 
Laurie Kaiser, Secretary 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SACRAMENT OF  THE  SICK & COMMUNION   

 

Emergency Anointing of the Sick: 253-376-2924 

“Through this holy anointing may the Lord in His love 
and mercy help you with the grace of the Holy Spirit. 
May the Lord who frees you from sin save you and 
raise you up.”   

       - From the Rite of Anointing of the Sick 
 
 
 
PRAYER LINE: Are you, a loved one, or a friend in 
need of a prayer? Call the parish office at 253-582-
1028 to be added to our prayer line. 
 
MASS INTENTIONS: If you would like to schedule a 
Mass Intention for a loved one, please call the parish 
office at 253-582-1028. 

The sacrament of reconciliation will be 
celebrated at St. John Bosco every 
Saturday from 4:00 to 4:30 pm in the 
church reconciliation room (masks re-
quired) or by appointment. Call the of-
fice at 253-582-1028 to schedule an 
appointment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Interested in being part of our Homebound Ministry 
Program visiting the sick and homebound? Contact 
Terri Nelson at:   

terrinelson@stjbosco.org 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Baptism & Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults  
 
Are you or someone you know who...has expressed 
interest in becoming a Catholic? Has a child over 7 
who has not been Baptized? Was Baptized Catholic as 
a child, but has not celebrated the Sacraments of Con-
firmation and Eucharist? Is a Baptized Catholic but 
would like to return to the Church after a long time 
away? St. John Bosco Parish community offers an op-
portunity to come together  (online for now) in a small 
group to learn about our beliefs and explore our jour-
ney of faith to God. Sessions focus on our Christian 
roots revealed in the Bible and the teachings and expe-
rience of the Church. For those who choose, we also 
prepare individuals to receive the Sacraments of Bap-
tism, Confirmation, and Eucharist during the Easter 
season. You are welcome to participate in this process 
with your questions, your insights, and your faith story 
in a warm accepting setting.  
 
Our monthly baptism class will be held in the library 
on the 3rd Sunday of each month from 9:00am to 
9:30am. For more information, please contact Terri 

Nelson at:  terrinelson@stjbosco.org  

Faith Formation (Grades Kindergarten-6th): 
 
We have started Unit 3 of Pflaum Gospel weeklies. 
Materials can be picked up after mass or during of-
fice hours if you have not already done so. Please 
reach out to Cassie if you have any questions or 
have not received information. 
 
Check out our resource page for a variety of re-
sources to help you and your family’s learning. 
 
Resources: stjbosco.org/resources-1  
 
First Communion: 
 
We are having a class Sunday at 12pm. You will find 
the Zoom info in your email along with some up-
dates. If you have any questions or have not been 
receiving updates please email Cassie Denning.  
 
Website: stjbosco.org/first-reconciliation-first-holy-
communion  
 
Youth Ministry (Grades7th -12th): 
 
We will be meeting for youth group virtually Sunday 
April 23rd at 7pm. Zoom info and a calendar for the 
reminder of the year has been emailed out. Please 
be sure to reach out to Cassie Denning with any 
questions or concerns.  
 
Confirmation: 
 
We are not meeting for confirmation prep classes 
Sundays at 2pm. All paperwork should be completed. 
If you have not completed the paperwork, please be 
sure to do so ASAP. If you have any questions 
please contact Cassie Denning.  
 
Website: stjbosco.org/confirmation  

Questions? Contact Cassie Denning at: 
cassiedenning@stjbosco.org 

Follow us on Social Media! 
Facebook: St. John Bosco YM 

Instagram: @stjboscoym 

 

BAPTISM 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Welcome to our community. Please call the office at 
253-582-1028 to register. Anyone over 18 years of 
age, still living at home, should register as a single 
adult member of our community. 

 
Interested in being a sacris-
tan or Eucharistic Minister? 
For information and training, 
please contact Terri Nelson 
at: 
 
 terrinelson@stjbosco.org 

https://stjbosco.org/resources-1
https://stjbosco.org/first-reconciliation-first-holy-communion
https://stjbosco.org/first-reconciliation-first-holy-communion
https://stjbosco.org/confirmation
mailto:cassiedenning@stjbosco.org


 

WELCOME We welcome you to St. John Bosco Parish, celebrating with us, whether you are new to the area/parish or maybe 

not so new but just have not registered. If you are not registered, please complete the form below and place it in the collection 
basket or mail it to the parish office. Thank you.   (This is not a registration form). 
 
NAME_________________________________________________________           PHONE____________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_______________________________________________________CITY_____________________ZIP_______________ 

{  }  New Parishioner                {  }  New Address {  } Moving, please remove from parish directory]   

 

Weekly Collection Including  
 Weekly Online Giving   

Sign up for online giving at: stjbosco.org 

January 15 & 16, 2022 
 

Weekend Collection          $6,737.03 
Weekly Online Giving         $1,021.25 
Total Weekly Collection        $7,758.28 
Budgeted Weekly Goal       $11,481.94 
Weekly Goal Under/Over Budget      ($3,723.66) 
Actual Fiscal Year-to-Date Goal    $257,147.60 
(July 1, 2021—June 30, 2022)   
Budgeted Fiscal Year-to-Date Goal   $332,976.26 
(July 1, 2021—June 30, 2022) 
Under/Over Budgeted Goal      ($75,828.66) 

        As you give your donations to St. Vin-
cent de Paul, know that you are a sign of 
God’s love to those who are suffering, and 
you give them reason to believe and to trust. 
Please call (253) 820-9472 for assistance.  
       Have you considered answering the call 
to serve the poor by joining the society of St. 
Vincent de Paul? 
     Thank you for your generosity and contin-
ued support. 

“The Church is like a great ship being pounded by the waves of life’s different stresses. Our 

duty is not to abandon ship, but to keep her on her course.”         - Saint Boniface 

Society of Saint Vincent de Paul 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors 

  Prayers       Presence         Gifts            Service       Witness 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Prepare the way of the Lord, make straight his paths. Sign 
up today to prepare your marriage to follow the Lord by 
attending one of the upcoming Worldwide Marriage En-
counter Experiences on: 
 
*Virtual: Feb. 18-20 (Pacific Standard Time)  
*Spokane, at Immaculate Heart Retreat Center: March 11-
13. 
 
For questions, or to find out more about a Virtual WWME 
Weekend Experience, feel free to contact: Jeff and Sandy 
Corneil at 360-930-2221. Space is limited, so reserve your 
weekend early. For more information about Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter, please visit www.wwme.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Discernment in the Benedictine Way 
February 25th & 26th 

 
Join Sister Julian Cleary, OSB, for a virtual women’s 
retreat where you will have an opportunity to meet 
Benedictine sisters and listen to talks about vocation 
discernment, community life, and prayer. There will be 
time for Q&A. 
 
Friday, 5:00 pm to Saturday, 2:00 pm (Pacific time) 
To register, email vocation@benedictinesisters.org or  
contact Sister Julian at jcleary@stplacid.org 

mailto:vocation@benedictinesisters.org
mailto:jcleary@stplacid.org


 

 

 
 

Support the PREPARES annual appeal 2022 February 12th & 13th 
 
REPARES is a statewide initiative of the Catholic Bishops of Washington 
State. PREPARES provides pregnancy and parenting support services from 
pregnancy to the child's fifth birthday and is open to all. 
 
At St. John Bosco, our PREPARES Ministry provides support through 
PREPARES Bags, and the Our Lady of Guadalupe Maternity Center. We 
run a "Fill the Crib" drive each year . Items received are used for our PRE-
PARES Closet, Bags, and for the 
Maternity Center. 
 
If you or someone you know is in need of emergency assistance with dia-
pers, wipes, clothing, baby blankets, or supplies, please contact Terri Nel-
son at the parish office at 253-582-1028. 

Join Archbishop Etienne for this special Mass to celebrate and pray for members of the healthcare community 
including doctors, pharmacists, nurses, nursing aids, caregivers, first responders and all other members of the 
healthcare profession.  
 
This Mass will be held at St. James Cathedral on February 6th to coincide with the World Day of Prayer for the 
Sick, instituted by Pope John Paul II in 1992 as “a special time of prayer and sharing, …and of reminding eve-
ryone to see in his sick brother or sister the face of Christ.” 
 
All are welcome. Please pass this on to your family and friends who are part of the healthcare community. 
 
Also livestreamed on Facebook @ArchdioceseofSeattle or on Vimeo. 

 

YOUNG ADULT LEADERSHIP SUMMIT 
 

A Church that Goes Out 
 

Feb 12, 9 AM - 4 PM 
 

ARCHDIOCESE OF SEATTLE CHANCERY OFFICES 
910 MARION ST. SEATTLE 

 

Register at: tinyurl.com/yals22 
 

For more information, contact  
Annie Bailey at: Ana.bailey@seattlearch.org 

February 6th  
5:30pm - 6:30pm PST 

https://vimeo.com/event/1703126


 

 
 
  

Learn about our shared baptismal call to share our faith in Christ with others and practical ways on how 
to evangelize and witness our faith. 

Join Tricia Bølle and Fr. Isaiah Molano, OP from St. Francis Xavier Lay Missionary Society as they lead 
this workshop to provide you some practical tools and tips as you seek to share your faith with others. 
Special focus on young adult ministry, but all are welcome! Interpretation into Spanish available if re-
quested by registration deadline February 11th. 

Face coverings will be required while attending this event. 
 
Click here to register and for more information:   Evangelization Workshop - Archdiocese of Seattle 
(archseattle.org)  

 
“They both ran, but the other disciple outran Peter and reached the tomb first.” ~ John 20: 4 
 
Join Frassati Young Adults and UW Newman for a breathtakingly beautiful half marathon on March 
12th 6am to 5pm. If you already jog on occasion and can run around 6-7 miles at a slow comfortable 
pace, then there is enough time for you to get in shape and train for this truly spectacular half-marathon 
just an hour and a half north of Seattle. Fr. Chrysostom (and possibly Fr. Thomas Aquinas) will be at-
tending. More information will come out in the near future, but for the time being, get out and start the 
new year doing something awesome and train for this unforgettable marathon.  
 
For additional information and to register click below:   
 
Young Adult Half Marathon - Archdiocese of Seattle (archseattle.org)  

https://www.laymissionary.org/
https://archseattle.org/event/evangelization-workshop/
https://archseattle.org/event/evangelization-workshop/
https://archseattle.org/event/young-adult-half-marathon/


 

 9 Days for Life is a novena for the 
protection of human life. Each day’s 
intention is accompanied by a short 
reflection and suggested actions to 
help build a culture of life. Join today 
at:   

www.9daysforlife.com 

 

Summer 2022 is Coming! 
 
Registration for Camp Don Bosco will open 
February 1st 2022 at 9am. Resident and 
Day programs will operate with the most 
update to date guidance provided from the 
State and County. Our number one goal is 
and always will be the safety of our camp-
ers. Camp Hamilton programs are still be-
ing worked on and will be offered based on 
staffing availability. We apologize for the 
inconvenience or delays as we continue to 
work towards full operations.  
 
Click the link below to register. 
 

 CYO Summer Camp  

A Preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage 
 
Led by Sarah/Nathan Bartel, this retreat invites 
couples to prepare for a joyful, lifelong marriage 
through communication, conflict resolution, and a 
shared sense of mission. 
 
This retreat fulfills the diocesan marriage prepa-
ration requirement and offers a rich integration of 
catechesis and theology. 
 
For additional information or to register, click the 
link below:  
 
Betrothed: A Preparation for the Sacrament of 
Marriage - Archdiocese of Seattle (archseattle.org)  

January 28 4pm - January 30 1pm 
 Julius Caesar - Shakespeare Retreat 2022 - 
Archdiocese of Seattle (archseattle.org)  

Click the link below for additional information:  
 YCP Application Portal - Leaders (google.com)  

MARCH 12TH 
Click the link below for additional information or call 
206-382-4562. 
 Catholic Youth Convention - Spring 2022 - Archdio-
cese of Seattle (archseattle.org)  

https://cyo.camp/
https://archseattle.org/event/betrothed-a-preparation-for-the-sacrament-of-marriage/
https://archseattle.org/event/betrothed-a-preparation-for-the-sacrament-of-marriage/
https://archseattle.org/event/julius-caesar-shakespeare-retreat-2022/
https://archseattle.org/event/julius-caesar-shakespeare-retreat-2022/
https://sites.google.com/youngcatholicprofessionals.org/apply/leaders
https://archseattle.org/event/catholic-youth-convention-spring-2022/
https://archseattle.org/event/catholic-youth-convention-spring-2022/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             

CELEBRATION OF LIGHT 
 

Our Next Celebration of Light is Outdoors  
May 20, 2022 

 
We are excited to share that the upcoming Celebration 
of Light will be held this spring at T-Mobile Park! 

Moving to the spring allows us to celebrate Fulcrum's 
20th anniversary to the fullest, gathering in person in a 
safe, socially-distanced manner. 

The Celebration of Light is the Fulcrum Foundation’s 
premier annual fundraising event. It is an opportunity for 
people to support Fulcrum's mission of strengthening 
Catholic education in the Archdiocese of Seattle. 

We hope you'll join us at the ballpark for Celebration of 
Light 2022 at T-Mobile Park! 

A menu of exciting sponsorship opportunities coming 
soon! For more information please contact Events Man-
ager Nicole Gummow at: 

 nicole.gummow@fulcrumfoundation.org 

The Rice Bowl Grant Process   
The Annual Campaigns office is pleased to announce that the Rice Bowl Grant process will again be happening 
early this year! In reflection of the Lenten nature of the Rice Bowl, we will be accepting Rice Bowl and Garden 
Grant applications from Wednesday, December 15, 2021 to Wednesday, February 23, 2022. Additionally, in an 
effort to provide grants as early into the season as possible, we plan to disburse Rice Bowl and Garden Grant 
funds by Easter (April 17, 2022)! Please review the Rice Bowl 2022 grant criteria here, and find the related ap-
plication materials in the folders here. Completed applications can be emailed to the Annual Campaigns team 
at steve.homiack@seattlearch.org or mailed to: Archdiocese of Seattle Attn: Annual Campaigns Office 710 9th 
Ave. Seattle, WA 98104. As a reminder, any 2021 Rice Bowl Grant and Garden Grant recipients must submit a 
report on their grant usage before potential funds can be awarded for 2022. The Garden Grant report can be 
found here (use report for garden), and the non-Garden grant can be found here (use report for non-garden) 
Questions? Feel free to contact the Annual Campaigns team at 206-903-4619. We look forward to reviewing all 
of your applications!  

Join us as we stand in solidarity with Holy Fami-
lies seeking asylum. We will pray, reflect, hear 
stories, and take action to end Title 42. Gather-
ing at the steps of St. James Cathedral we will 
walk to the Federal Plaza in downtown Seattle 
and hold a vigil at the federal government’s 
doorstep, impelling them to restore access to 
asylum. 

January 29, 8:30am - 12:30pm 

January 22nd  8:00 - 9:00am @ Saint James Cathedral 

Facebook @ArchdioceseofSeattle or on Vimeo. 

https://vimeo.com/event/196275


 

The Northwest Catholic Collection will be taken up next week at all Masses. 
Through NORTHWEST CATHOLIC magazine, NWCatholic.org and social media, the 
Church is able to enter every home with a message of hope that the world so desperate-
ly needs, especially in this time of social separation. For this reason, NORTHWEST 
CATHOLIC is sent free of charge to every registered Catholic household in Western 
Washington. Your donation is a great way to share the gift of faith with others. Thank you 
for your past and continued support of this annual collection.  
 
Please consider making a donation to help with evangelization and form disciples by 
proclaiming the good news of Jesus Christ. Envelopes are located at the exit doors. 



 


